7 State of Florida
County of Lee

Mike Scott

Office of the Sheriff

September 29, 2011

Sheila M. Holland
Morris-Depew Associates
2914 Cleveland Ave.

Fort Myers, FL 33901

Reference to Project: Former Cemex mining operation, located on the south side of Corkscrew
Road adjacent to the Bella Terra development

Ms. Holland,

The proposed amendment to change the site of the former Cemex mining operation from DRGR
and Wetlands to Sub-Outlying Suburban, Wetlands Conservation and Uplands Conservation
would not affect the ability of the Lee County Sheriff’s Office to provide core levels of service
at this time. It is understood that the proposal will allow a maximum density of two dwelling
units per acre over the 512 +/- acres of upland, thereby increasing the allowable dwelling units
from the current 254 to 1,025.

Law enforcement services will be provided from our district office in Bonita Springs. As this
development builds out, we will factor its impact into our annual manpower review and make
adjustments accordingly. At the time of application for a Development Order or building permit,
the applicant shall provide a Crime Prevention Through Environmental Design (CPTED) report
done by the applicant and given to the Lee County Sheriff’s Office for review and comments.

Please address further correspondence to me at the address listed below. Please contact Kevin
Farrell, Community Program Coordinator of the Crime Prevention Unit, at 477-2821 with any

uestions.
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Respectfully,
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1. Gill Allen
Lee County Sheriff’s Office
14750 Six Mile Cypress Parkway
Fort Myers, FL 33912 ' (
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14750 Six Mile Cypress Parkway © Fort Myers, Florida 33912-4406 * (239) 477-1000



